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New Editor!
Rev. Angus Stewart

This is the first publication of the British Reformed Journal (BRJ) under 
its sixth editor. The first editor, Tony Horne, was an Englishman who later 
moved to Scotland. The second, Lindsay Williams, is a Welshman who lives 
in England. The third editor, Michael Kimmitt, was an Englishman who lived 
in Wales. The fourth, Allen Baird, has lived in N. Ireland all his days. The 
fifth, Rev. Martyn McGeown, is an Ulsterman who was serving as a missionary 
in the Republic of Ireland (and is now in America, having accepted a call to 
pastor a church in Michigan). The sixth, Samuel Watterson, has spent most 
of his life in the Republic of Ireland and is now in Northern Ireland. All the 
five major parts of the British Isles are represented, in one way or another, by 
our BRJ editors!

With the last three men, our editors have been getting younger. Sam’s 
German wife, Anganeta, recently gave birth to their fifth child, Jeremy. Sam 
is employed as a (computer) software engineer at a multinational company 
in Belfast.

Sam has been reading the British Reformed Journal for many years, in which 
time he has contributed several articles. The first BRF conference that he 
attended was held at Hebron Hall in South Wales in August, 2010, on “The 
Word of God for Our Generation.” This is still what we need today: the fresh 
and distinctive biblical and Reformed truth of Jesus Christ! May the Triune 
God use this journal and its new editor to this worthy end!

As well as introducing a new editor, we are glad to announce that the 
BRF is planning, in God’s providence, a conference on “Union With Christ” 
at Castlewellan Castle, Co. Down, N. Ireland (9-16 July, 2022) with Profs. 
David J. Engelsma and Brian Huizinga (USA) as our main speakers. Because 
of Covid and its regulations, it had to be cancelled in 2020 and 2021, so this 
summer’s conference is the most eagerly anticipated one yet. We hope to see 
many of you there!


